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What to do if your employee asks for a payrise 
 
If your employee has requested a pay rise, the way in which you respond could have a significant impact on 
them; a good experience may result in a reinvigorated interest in the role, increased job satisfaction and 
improved working relationships. A bad experience may result in resentment, tension and even a resignation 
letter. 
 
In many ways your reaction is even more important than the issue of money. Often your employee is seeking 
validation for their work and some form of development in their role.  
 
To help keep all parties happy, here are some things to consider should you be asked for a pay rise. 

 
How to Respond 
 
Once the subject has been broached, whether directly or indirectly, the first thing to do is listen. Understand 
what your employee wants and why. Don’t be shy about making notes or asking them to elaborate. If you 
haven’t much time to talk at that particular moment, ask for a written request. 
 
Never react impulsively, even if you’ve already made up your mind. Set a date in the near future to discuss 
your decision so that your employee knows you’re taking them seriously and giving this request a lot of 
thought. 
 
Remember that asking for a pay increase can be an extremely stressful and nerve-racking experience. 
Emotions are likely to be high as your employee believes they are not being recognised for their efforts. 
Remain calm and reassuring throughout and acknowledge their courage for coming to speak to you. 
 
What to Consider 
 
Before you make your decision, look into any legal and contractual obligations you may have to give your 
employee a pay rise. Failing to comply with pay equality, for instance, can result in damaging lawsuits.  
 
If the requested wage increase is not due to a legal oversight you will want to base your reasoning on your 
employee’s individual achievements and overall performance. Do they frequently do more than is required of 
them? Do they take on more responsibilities than they are being paid for? Remember not to compare them 
with their colleagues or to factor in their financial situation.  
 
Finally, look at market conditions. Is your employee earning more or less than the average person in their 
role?  
 
Saying Yes 
 
It’s nice to be able to agree to a pay rise but try to hold back a little. When meeting to let your employee 
know the news, use this opportunity to provide a thorough appraisal. Show your employee that you have 
thought carefully about your decision and you’re increasing their wage because they’ve earned it, not 
because they asked. 
 
If negotiation is required, explain how you reached a particular figure and respond evenly to any 
counterarguments. If an agreement is still not reached, ask them to consider your offer and arrange a date 
when you can discuss it again. 
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Saying No 
 
When meeting to deny a pay rise, present your employee with a ‘positive no’. Give them a fair performance 
review, outlining their positive attributes with constructive feedback on the areas they might need to work on, 
and explain in detail how you came to make your decision. Stress that the decision is not a reflection on the 
employee’s value within the company nor is it a personal attack. 
 
Often an employee will ask for more money because they feel they have not been recognised for their hard 
work. If the company is not willing or is unable to provide a pay rise through no fault of the employee, offering 
some sort of incentive could be a suitable substitute. This could include allowing the employee more flexible 
working hours, training or a new position that could be an opportunity for them to push their career in a new 
direction. Again, if negotiation is required remain calm and suggest your employee takes time to think about 
your offer before meeting again. 
 
Follow up 
 
It’s good to have a catch up with your employee to make sure they are satisfied with the outcome of the 
situation and to ask if they have any feedback. As a result of the exchange you may want to instigate a KPI 
system if you don’t already have one or a regular appraisal. 
 
If you would like more advice on how to react to the request of a pay rise or would like information 
on our recruitment services, contact our consultants today. 
 
For more employer insights, check out our other guides here. 
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